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TAPE 48, SIDE A

005    VICE-CHAIR SPRINGER:  Calls the meeting to order at 3:20 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING, SB 1089

028  CHRISTINE PARKS,  OPEU VICE-PRESIDENT: Submits  and summarizes
testimony on EXHIBIT A in SUPPORT of SB 1089.

130  MICHAEL  CREIGHTON,  WAVERLY  CHILDRENS  HOME:  Submits  and
summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT B in SUPPORT of SB 1089.

182  BDAN ENOS, ELIGIBILITY  COORDINATOR, ADULT AND  FAMILY SERVICES:
Submits and summarizes testimony  on EXHIBIT  C in SUPPORT   of  SB
1089. Also

submits report entitled  "Child Care  Employee Project",  (attached to

EXHIBIT C).

293    MARK SWANSON:  Testifies in SUPPORT of SB 1089.

322    CYNTHIA HUTCHINSON:  Testifies in SUPPORT of SB 1089.

373  CATHERINE  TETRICK, MEMBER,  METRO  WORTHY WAGE  COALITION: 
Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT D in SUPPORT of SB 1089.

TAPE 49, SIDE A

005    CATHERINE TETRICK:  Continues testimony on EXHIBIT D.

027    CHLOE EUDALY, PROGRAM AID, NWCCA:  Testifies in SUPPORT of SB
1089.

052  JANIS ELLIOT, OFFICE OF CHILD  CARE COORDINATION: Submits and
summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT E in OPPOSITION to SB 1089.

121  SEN.  COOLEY: Do  you have  any  other suggestions  or solutions 
to the problem, since you don't believe this bill addresses it?

124    JANIS ELLIOT:  Responds.

Testimony also submitted for record:

EXHIBIT F:  PAT CONOVER  MICKIEWICZ, OREGON  COMMISSION  FOR CHILD 
CARE, IN OPPOSITION TO SB 1089.

EXHIBIT G: EILEEN RASMUSSEN, LEGISLATIVE  REPRESENTATIVE OF MID VALLEY
CHILD CARE ASSOCIATES, AND OWNER OF ABC CHILD CARE AND PRESCHOOL: IN
OPPOSITION TO SB 1089.

EXHIBIT H:  DYLYNN ROBERTSON, CHILD CARE WORKER:  IN SUPPORT OF SB 1089.

PUBLIC HEARING, SB 771



215  SHIRLEY PFAU,  ALTERNATIVE COMMUNICATION  TECHNIQUES (A.C.T.):
Testifies in SUPPORT of SB 771.

285    LINN NELSON, A.C.T.:  Testifies in SUPPORT of SB 771.

385    JOAN JONES, A.C.T.:  Testifies in SUPPORT of SB 771.

TAPE 48, SIDE B

003  SONJA HARJU,  FOUNDER AND PRESIDENT  OF A.C.T.: Testifies  in
SUPPORT of SB 771.

107  KATHY  SAVICKI, OREGON  CHAPTER OF  THE  NATIONAL ASSOCIATION  OF
SOCIAL WORKERS:  Testifies in OPPOSITION to SB 771.

185  JOHN MCCULLEY,  OREGON PSYCHIATRIC  ASSOCIATION: Submits  and
summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT I in OPPOSITION to SB 771.

212  DR. ELLIOT WEINER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, OREGON PSYCHOLOGICAL
ASSOCIATION: Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT J in OPPOSITION
to SB 771.

242  SEN.  COOLEY:  Asks  questions regarding  coursework  for 
competence in suicide prevention and intervention.

250    KATHY SAVICKI:  Responds.

260  SEN.  COOLEY: Are  you  saying that  in  reality, there  are  no
general guidelines on courses for the prevention of suicide?

264    KATHY SAVICKI:  Responds. 284  SEN.  COOLEY: Speaks  to suicide 
prevention, and  the hope  of possible general coursework in this area.

322    SEN. KERANS:  Asks questions regarding continuing education.

333    DR. ELLIOT WEINER:  Responds.

366  SEN. KERANS: Discusses the possibility of  mandating a study to
quantify the minimum level of continuing education needed by licensees.

393    KATHY SAVICKI:  Responds.

400    SEN. COOLEY:  Speaks to the bill.

415    SONJA HARJU:  Continues with testimony in SUPPORT of SB 771.

TAPE 49, SIDE B

005    SONJA HARJU:  Concludes testimony in SUPPORT of SB 771.

WORK SESSION, SB 62

017    MIKE MERIWETHER, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Gives update on SB 62.

036    SEN. COOLEY:  Notes for the record, possible conflict of
interest.



047  STEVE  MCCOID,  ASSOCIATION  OF  OREGON  FOOD  INDUSTRIES:  Submits
and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT K in OPPOSITION to the AMENDMENTS to
SB 62 (fee increases).

070  SEN.  KERANS:  Did  we  hear from  the  Board  of  Pharmacy  on the
fee increases?

074    MIKE MERIWETHER:  Responds.

077  RUTH  VANDEVER,  BOARD OF  PHARMACY:  Provides  testimony on  SB 
62, in SUPPORT of the AMENDMENTS.

082    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks questions regarding a third class of drugs.

085    RUTH VANDEVER:  Responds.

090    MIKE MERIWETHER:  Provides clarifications to Sen. Cooley's
questions.

097    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks questions regarding licensing.

100    RUTH VANDEVER:  Responds. 104  SEN. KERANS: Suggests  striking
all of  the fee increases  and leave the existing caps, and retain the
hand engrossed language (section L and M).

115  RUTH  VANDEVER: We  will  see a  fee  increase in  examinations 
and the pharmacy drug outlet.

130    SEN. KERANS:  Continues discussing fee increases.

138  SEN.  COOLEY:  Do we  have  any  caps on  the  fees  regarding
wholesale outlets?

140    RUTH VANDEVER:  Responds.

156   MOTION:  SEN.  KERANS:  Moves  the   conceptual  amendments  of 
SB 62 (retain the examinations/re-examination at the $400 level, retain
the hand engrossed material on lines  18-19 and sub paragraph J,

and the new language in L and M, and to strike all the rest of the fee
increases.

177    SEN. COOLEY:  Would the initial fee change to $125?

178    SEN. KERANS:  No, just the annual, the initial fee would stay at
$100.

182    RUTH VANDEVER:  Wants the initial fees to also go to $125.

185  SEN. KERANS: Adds the fee increase  of the initial fee (sub
paragraph I) to his motion.

190    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks questions regarding delinquent fees.

192    SEN. KERANS:  Responds.

194    SEN. COOLEY:  What is the cost going to be to the industry?

195    RUTH VANDEVER:  Responds.



199   SEN.  KERANS:  Your  budget  limitation   is  predicated  on  just
the examination fee increase, correct?

200    RUTH VANDEVER:  Responds.

203  SEN.  COOLEY: Do  we agree  that on  line 15  that the  pharmacy
license delinquent renewal will be $250.

204    SEN. KERANS:  No.  Clarifies the fee increases.

217  STEVE MCCOID: Non prescription drug outlets  are already charged
$50 for the fee.  Comments that  they  couldn't find  it  in the 
statutes. Is

paragraph L being included, and if so is it $50?

223  SEN. KERANS: How do you  charge somebody for a class  of outlet
that you don't have statutory authority to charge a fee for?

226    RUTH VANDEVER:  Responds.

243    SEN. KERANS:  Further motion on paragraph L to change the fee to
$50.

255    VICE-CHAIR   SPRINGER:   (To   the   previous   motion   and
further discussed amendments) Hearing  no objection,  it is  so ordered.

SEN. BRYANT, AND CHAIR MCCOY ARE EXCUSED.

260   MOTION:  SEN.  KERANS:  Moves  to  send  SB  62  AS  AMENDED    to
the Floor with a DO PASS recommendation.

265  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  SEN.  KERANS  AND  VICE-CHAIR
SPRINGER VOTE AYE. SEN. COOLEY VOTES NO. SEN.  BRYANT AND CHAIR MCCOY
ARE

EXCUSED.

275          VICE CHAIR SPRINGER:  The motion FAILS.

PUBLIC HEARING, SB 786

282    MIKE MERIWETHER:  Gives overview of SB 786.

308  JIM  DAVIS,  OREGON  ASSOCIATION  OF  DENTAL  LABORATORIES: 
Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT L in SUPPORT of SB 786.

400    JIM DAVIS:  Concludes testimony in SUPPORT of SB 786.

TAPE 50, SIDE A

001  RANDY DEBOARD,  OREGON ASSOCIATION  OF DENTAL  LABORATORIES:
Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT S in SUPPORT of SB 786.

036  GERALD UPSHAW,  OREGON ASSOCIATION  OF DENTAL  LABORATORIES:
Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT M in SUPPORT of SB 786.



120  DAVID BRIDGHAM, CHAIRMAN, ASSOCIATION  OF DENTAL LABORATORIES:
Testifies in SUPPORT of SB 786.

130    SEN. KERANS:  How many labs are there in the state?

131    DAVID BRIDGHAM:  Responds.

156   WENDY  GRAVES,  DENTAL  ASSISTANT,   AND  OWNER-OPERATOR  OF  A
DENTAL LABORATORY: Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT P in
OPPOSITION to SB 786. 210  JOHN KANAN, OWNER OF A DENTAL  LABORATORY:
Testifies in OPPOSITION to SB 786.

265  JOHN  WILSON,  HAVENWOODS  DENTAL  LABORATORY:  Submits  and
summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT N in OPPOSITION to SB 786.

355    JOHN WILSON:  Concludes testimony in OPPOSITION to SB 786.

382  SEN. COOLEY: Have any  of you (dental lab owners)  ever hired
anyone who has gone through the formal education?

384    WENDY GRAVES:  Responds.

387    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks for clarifications on formal training
procedures.

397    WENDY GRAVES:  Responds.

415    JOHN KANAN:  Responds to formal training and course requirements.

440    JOHN WILSON:  Continues with testimony on training programs.

TAPE 51, SIDE A

006    JOHN WILSON:  Continues with testimony.

033  JANE MYERS, OREGON DENTAL  ASSOCIATION: Submits and summarizes
testimony on EXHIBIT O in OPPOSITION to SB 786.

091  THOMAS E.  BRUMET, CERTIFIED  DENTAL TECHNICIAN:  Submits and
summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT Q in SUPPORT of SB 786.

187  THOMAS GREGOIRE,  DENTAL LABORATORY  OWNER: Testifies  in SUPPORT 
of SB 786.

254  STEVEN  VINCENT,  CERTIFIED  DENTAL  TECHNICIAN,  DENTAL  LAB
OPERATOR: Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT R in SUPPORT of SB
786.

338    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks questions on disinfecting procedures.

340    STEVE VINCENT:  Responds.

346  SEN. COOLEY: Does  the CDC approve  the disinfectant that  you are
using to kill all of the viruses?

350    STEVE VINCENT:  Responds.

358    SEN. COOLEY:  Continues with questions on disinfectants. 362   
STEVE VINCENT:  Responds.



368    TOM POSTELLE, LABORATORY TECHNICIAN:  Testifies in OPPOSITION to
SB 786 .

406    TOM POSTELLE:  Concludes testimony in OPPOSITION to SB 786.

VICE-CHAIR SPRINGER ADJOURNS MEETING AT 6:07 p.m.

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -  Testimony on SB 1089 - Christine Parks - 3 pages B -  Testimony on
SB 1089 - Michael Creighton - 1 page C -  Testimony on SB 1089 - Bdan
Enos - 23 pages D -  Testimony on SB 1089 - Catherine Tetrick - 1 page E
-  Testimony on SB 1089 - Janis Elliot - 2 pages F -  Testimony on SB
1089 - Pat Conover Mickiewicz - 6 pages G -  Testimony on SB 1089 -
Eileen Rasmussen - 2 pages H -  Testimony on SB 1089 - Dylynn Robertson
- 1 page I -  Testimony on SB  771 - John McCulley - 1 page J -
Testimony on SB  771 - Dr. Elliot Weiner - 1 page K -  Testimony on SB  
62 - Steve McCoid - 2 pages L -  Testimony on SB  786 - Jim Davis - 2
pages M -   Testimony on SB  786 - Gerald Upshaw - 8 pages N -
Testimony on SB  786 - John Wilson - 2 pages O -  Testimony on SB  786 -
Jane Myers - 3 pages P -  Testimony on SB  786 - Wendy Graves - 2 pages
Q -  Testimony on SB  786 - Thomas E. Brumet - 2 pages R -  Testimony on
SB  786 - Steven Vincent - 2 pages S -  Testimony on SB  786 - Randy
DeBoard - 2 pages
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